Narrative for cashflow report to end May 2017 


April re-forecast shows no issues predicted to the end of the year.

The expected lows in March and April did not drop as far as the possible forecast and our lowest actual was £252k (£45k was the lowest forecast).

The Falling rolls funding was received in May as originally expected. 

In May we received “LA High needs funding” payment for the rest of the year from Essex so the actual is much higher than the expected for May. 

“Other occupancy costs” was much higher than expected in May as we paid two sets of energy bills within the month but this will even out across the rest of the year.

I have added lines (in dark orange) for “Total receipts excluding variable & restricted funds”, “Total payments excluding variable & restricted funds”, and “Surplus\Deficit excluding variable & restricted funds”. 
These are intended to give a clearer way of tracking expected v’s actuals each month by removing the lines that refer to variables, such as trips and VAT re-imbursements.
For next financial year when the categories are revised, I expect the totals excluding variables and restricted to be much clearer and provide a good measure of the expected v’s actual.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I have added income and expenditure lines for “EFA Cladding 2017” as we have started receiving funding for our latest CIF project.  
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